THIS WEEK AT SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON MASS AND MEETING SCHEDULE

Monday, August 13, 2018, Weekday

Ez 1:2-5, 24-28; Ps 148:1-2, 11-14; Mt 17:22-27

9:00 a.m. MASS: + Joe and Alfans Hoge

11:30 a.m. NO MASS (St. Ann Shrine)

12:15 p.m. NO MASS

Tuesday, August 14, 2018, Saint Maximilian Kolbe, Priest, Martyr

Ez 2:8—3:4; Ps 119:14, 24, 72, 103, 111,131; Mt 18:1-5, 10, 12-14

9:00 a.m. MASS: Parishioner Intentions

11:30 a.m. MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

12:15 p.m. MASS: Fr. Roger Bourgeois SSS (Birthday)

4:30 p.m. MASS: + Donald L. Johnson

Wednesday, August 15, 2018, THE ASSUMPTION OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY

Rv 11:19; 12:1-6, 10; Ps 45:10, 11-12, 16; Cor 15:20-27; Lk 1:39-56

9:00 a.m. MASS: John and Rose Verhovitz

11:30 a.m. NO MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

12:15 p.m. MASS: Charles and Mae Nohava

7:00 p.m. MASS: + Clare Lang (Anniversary)

Thursday, August 16, 2018, Weekday

Ez 12:1-12; Ps 78:56-59, 61-62; Mt 18:21—19:1

9:00 a.m. MASS: Steve Oterson, John and Thomas Kazimir

11:30 a.m. MASS: Dennis Vicchiarelli (St. Ann Shrine)

Friday, August 17, 2018, Weekday

Ez 16:1-15, 60, 63; Is 12:2-6; Mt 19:3-12

9:00 a.m. MASS: + Khoa Nguyen

11:30 a.m. MASS: Joan and George Schumacher (St. Ann Shrine)

7:00 p.m. An Evening of Prayer in Song

Saturday, August 18, 2018, Weekday

Ez 18:1-10, 13, 30-32; Ps 51:12-15, 18-19; Mt 19:13-15

9:00 a.m. MASS: + Thomas McNulty

4:30 p.m. MASS: + Rita Ann Henretta (Anniversary);

+ Tony and Ann Pescha

Sunday, August 19, 2018, TWENTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Prv 9:1-6; Ps 34:2-7; Eph 5:15-20; Jn 6:51-58

8:00 a.m. MASS: + Laura Paratore (Birthday)

10:00 a.m. MASS: Uncle Giovanni Vincelli Family

12:00 a.m. MASS: + Catherine Insana (Anniversary)

7:00 p.m. MASS: + Mary Hanna

KEY FOR MASS INTENTIONS

+ - Indicates the person is deceased (please let us know when you

arrive)

(Anniversary) - indicates the anniversary date of marriage, death, ordination

(Birthday) - indicates the person's birthday/date we are remembering at Mass

We give thanks to God for our many blessings; the Blessed Sacrament Community thanks you in advance for "offering" a Mass, a gift to the priests to support them in

their ministry from your many blessings. A Mass intention is a great way to remember someone, living or deceased, to celebrate many different occasions, beginning with the "source & summit" of our life, the Eucharist!

If you have requested the Mass, we invite you to sit in the pew by the credence (gift) table and process forward with the bread and wine to begin the Liturgy of the Eucharist. Sitting at the gift table in the narthex is the cue for the ushers and presiders that you are willing to offer the gifts of bread & wine on behalf of the community.

LOW-GLUTEN HOSTS & HEARING DEVICES

These are available for your assistance during Mass. See the communion ministers in the sacristy for a special host to be used during Communion. See the musicians for the hearing devices to support your active listening during the Mass.

SAVE THE DATES

- SSS ANNUAL CEMETERY MASS: Monday, August 13, 10:30 a.m. Each year, our religious community celebrate Mass at the altar of their fellow religious who have gone before us in faith at All Souls Cemetery in Chardon. You are welcome to join in this year's celebration. There is no 11:30 a.m. or 12:15 p.m. Mass here at Saint Ann Shrine or SPB
- **LITURGY COMMISSION:** Monday, August 13, 7:30 p.m. in the Parlor
- SOLEMNITY OF THE ASSUMPTION OF MARY MASSES:
 - 1. Tuesday, August 14, Vigil: 4:30 p.m.
 - **2.** Wednesday, August 15: 6:30 a.m., 9:00 a.m., 12:15 p.m. or 7:00 p.m.
 - **3.** Our special Holy Day of Celebration! Yes, an obligation, but a chance to honor Mary and see one another at the special times
 - **4.** Office is closed for the holy day.
- FREE WILL OFFERING CONCERT IN CHURCH WITH TONY WARD & FRIENDS: Friday, August 17, 7:00 p.m.
- **PARISH PICNIC:** Sunday, August 19, 12 Noon Mass Highland Heights Park (weather permitting)
 - Hamburgers provided by the Knights of Columbus (They are even donating the burgers this year – THANK YOU KoC!)
 - Ice Cream social provided by the Welcome Committee
 - Children's games provided by the Youth Group
- MEET YOUR TEACHER: Monday, August 20, 4:30-6:30 p.m.
- FINANCE COUNCIL: Tuesday, August 21, 7:00 p.m., Billiart Room
- FIRST SCHOOL MASS: Thursday, August 23, 9:00 a.m.
- **BECOMING CATHOLIC SESSIONS START:** Thursday, August 23, 6:30 p.m. on parish deck. Every Thursday afterward, they continue at 7:00 p.m. on Thursdays in the Saint Julie Billiart Room.
- **PSR STAFF MEETING:** Monday, August 27, 6:00 p.m.
- PASTORAL COUNCIL: Monday, August 27, 7:00 p.m. Billiart Room
- SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL: Tuesday, August 28, 7:00 p.m. Saint Julie Billiart Room

- STEWARDSHIP & CENSUS WEEKEND: September 8/9
- **LEADERSHIP DAY**: Tuesday, September 11, 6:00 9:00 p.m. with Rick Krivanka
- A KNIGHT TO REMEMBER: Friday, November 2, La -Vera Party Center



CONGRATULATIONS TO THE CHILDREN RECENTLY BAPTIZED AT SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON:

Charles Joseph Berman, son of Neil Aaron and Katie, Carlo Anthony Artino, Son of Anthony and Katherine, Hadrea M. Ward, daughter of Perry and Heather

WHAT IS BEREAVEMENT?

Someone you love very dearly has died and the pain, sadness and confusion seem too great for any words to mean anything. Even life itself can seem hollow and meaningless and yet, the Bible tells us that everything works for good for those who love God. The one who suffers this loss is the mourner who must travel through the phases of grief. Working through grief is hard work, accomplished over a period of time and made easier when shared with others. The St. Paschal/St Clare Bereavement Support Group can help.

WALKING IN HOPE...

A BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP

Each of us grieves the loss of a loved one in a different way; yet, many experiences are common to all. St. Paschal and St. Clare wish to offer support to widows and widowers, parents who have lost a child or anyone who has lost a significant person in their life. A six-week support group will be offered beginning on Tuesday, September 4, 2018. We will meet in the St. Paschal Rectory Parlor from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. in a relaxed atmosphere with guest speakers, support materials and refreshments. Come join us and feel free to bring a friend or relative. This support group is open to parishioners and non-parishioners. There is no charge. For more information, contact Barbara Curran at 440-840-5511, Corky Mondello at 440-449-3584 or the St. Paschal Rectory at 440-442-3410.

PSR AND OTHER NEWS FROM THE PEKO'S

Help Wanted: We need a 2nd grade and 4th grade teacher aide for the 2018-2019 school year. If you are interested and available on Monday evenings, beginning September 10, please contact George and Anna Peko at 440-442-3410 ext 107 or email <u>psr@saintpaschal.com</u>. Thanks so much.

Registration: Registration is underway for the 2018-2019 PSR school year! Registration forms are available at the Parish Office. **Scholarships are available**. Additionally, our registration form also serves as the emergency medical form as well as the media release form for your convenience.

Special note: Two years of sacramental preparation is required. If you have a child entering 1st grade or 7th grade and are interested in them receiving their sacraments in 2nd and 8th grades the following year, please make sure to enroll them in PSR for this coming school year.

YOUTH MINISTRY

"The city had no need of sun or moon to shine on it, for the glory of God gave it light!" Revelation 21:23

What an incredible time we had at this year's FEST last Sunday. The theme was "BE THE LIGHT". Our large group of teens spent the entire day with over 40,000 fellow Christians, listened to amazing Christian music, played games, met new people, celebrated Mass with Bishop Perez, and so much more. In the words of Fr. Bob Stec, "Imagine if we could use every day to take the message and inspiration of the day and live it... use it... to create a better world for all? In other words, imagine how much better every day would look if we chose to live in the Light of the Lord and use each day to BE THE LIGHT for others." We can easily be Christ's light in the world, by doing random acts of kindness, sharing a smile, helping a friend out, be more patient with our family, spouse, friends, even those who make it super hard to be patient with. Be a light to so many that live in darkness...for yours may be the only light they may see today. We also had a great time at Cedar Point and are looking forward to our Parish Picnic on the 19th! Thank you for your continued support!

Mark your calendars for our upcoming events...

Parish Picnic ~ Sunday, August 19th Noon Mass

- Meet at Highland Heights Park and sit with the crew!
- Help facilitate Children's Games for our parish families

Service Hours Opportunity: Villa Serena ~ Saturday, August 25th 11:15 a.m. -2:00 p.m. * RSVP required!

• Meet in the horseshoe driveway at 11:15 a.m.

Sunday, September 9th - Youth Group Ice Cream Social 5:00-8:00 p.m.

- FIRST MEETING OF THE NEW SCHOOL YEAR!
- Scavenger Hunt, games, prizes, food, and East Coast Custard Truck!

CLOWN/HELPING HANDS MINISTRY

Over the past two weeks two younger men, a homeless woman, and one our priests, passed away. All were close to the parish and our ministry. All of them had loving families who offered great support. The Helping Hands ministry became family to the homeless woman. I plan to lead a religious service for her so that we may all have closure. I mention this to show that our ministry not only feeds, clothes and counsels those less fortunate, but when these occasions arise, we mourn for them and offer a fitting funeral service. At services such as these, I often see some of our volunteers shed tears. You see, the homeless are not just numbers, but human beings who are broken and unloved. In the midst of mourning life's troubles, God comes to us. In the darkness, His spirit moves, spreading like a shower of stars against a stormy night. How blessed are the good memories. May the souls and all the souls of the faithful departed rest in peace.

P.S. Our Lions Club, of which I am a member, is having a fundraiser to assist with projects in the community. It will be held at the Chipotle on Wilson Mills on August 18, from 4:00 – 6:00 p.m. Your support will be greatly appreciated. GOD IS GOOD ALL THE TIME. ALL THE TIME GOD IS GOOD.

FROM THE PASTOR'S PERSPECTIVE



19th Sunday in Ordinary Time: Many of the funerals that I do have the family members focusing on the gifts of food and cooking that accompanied the person while they were living. I usually salivate as folks describe the recipes, parties and scrumptious delights that were specialties of the deceased. Sometimes the secret recipes were shared, and many times they were not. In any case, it's the highlight of what they will miss most about the person and the extraordinary gift that

they shared with family and friends.

We are blessed to have an extraordinary gift shared with us each week, a very special recipe that nourishes us and gives us life: the Eucharist. Hopefully we do not take it for granted, but recognize the special gift that God has handed down, generation to generation, to feed us with a taste of the promise of eternal life. With today's Gospel, we are reminded that we will live forever, since we dine regularly at the Table of the LORD, who gives us the bread of life and cup of salvation for our life and the life of the world.

<u>Reveal of the Preschool:</u> Our maintenance staff did a great job of dividing and conquering this summer! Walls came down and walls came up! First, the Jansky Learning Center is taking shape. Our materials are still coming in, and when finalized we will have a special dedication with Principal emerita Carol Jansky. But this weekend, we have the special "reveal" of the updated preschool rooms, with a new wall, adding space for an additional class of students. We also still have a few openings in preschool, due to the extra space.

<u>Special Music News:</u> You may have noticed that for the last several years, except for sometimes at the 10:00 a.m. Sunday Mass, we do not use the organ. It's original to the 47-year-old church building. And being truly an original, it lacks a lot of elements that were special when we first received this gift. As Roberta Modica, our one accompanist has said from her experience, "It's the worst organ in the diocese!"

Praise be to Saints Cecelia and Paschal Baylon that a wonderful opportunity developed for us! Many of you may be aware that the Ursuline Sisters are downsizing to a new motherhouse and chapel, due to the issues with their aging building and the reality of where the sisters are differently missioning to and with the church. I wondered what they were possibly doing with their new (10 year old) organ that they purchased shortly before I returned to NE Ohio. They are not able to move it to their newer, much smaller chapel. I wondered if they would consider allowing us to purchase it. Which they are! Due to a generous will, which came in to our attention recently, for the beautification of SPB, we are able to purchase this organ for \$16,800. To buy this organ new would be \$150,000. We are getting a deal – and the legacy of the family and the Ursuline Sisters lives on in our church with the excellent partnership we have had with the sisters and the SSS for our 87 years, working together in the Diocese of Cleveland. The sisters will be having a special ceremony to dedicate their new building and celebrate

the ministry of their current space. Some time in November, we hope to have the organ transferred and fully installed to the specifications of our worship space. Additionally, we will have a rededication of the organ, blessing and concert, to celebrate this wonderful gift to our parish.

<u>Picture Directories:</u> Here's a kind reminder: Many of you were so kind to place a photo in the 2017 picture directory of the parish, but have yet to pick up your copy. Please do so soon at the front desk in the parish office! Come and visit and see the additional clean-up and work that has been done during our summer improvement projects campaign across the campus. We appreciate this, all due to your excellent tithing at work!

This Year's Triduums – Save the Dates for Next Year! It's always so edifying to those who come in the summer to our two Triduums to deepen their spiritual lives by sacraments and sacramentals. We loved the number of children who attended the Saint Ann Triduum and the special talks by Brother Michael still have us talking. Due to Brother Michael's one talk, folks want me to get a parish cat and name it Eymard! We have already secured the speaker for next year's Eymard Triduum, so please save the dates of Friday, August 2 – Sunday, August 4 with Blessed Sacrament Father George Dunne. Father Dunne made a big splash last year with our procession with the Blessed Sacrament and his homilies during the Body & Blood of Christ weekend. We look forward to this next year. Of course, you are enjoying him this weekend at all the Masses as he makes you aware of our educational funding needs for the SSS. Here was our attendance for the two Triduums:

31st Annual Saint Ann Triduum with Father Roger Bourgeois, SSS:

- Tuesday, July 24 Blessing of the Children 180
- Wednesday, July 25 Anointing of the Sick 194
- Thursday, July 26 Procession with the Blessed Sacrament 149 (Storms and flooding kept some folks away)

9th Annual Eymard Triduum with Brother Michael Perez:

- Tuesday, July 31 Novena with our Youth Group Leading 52
- Wednesday, August 1 Taizé Prayer 51
- Thursday, August 2 Mass 64

<u>Parish Picnic</u>: Next Sunday, weather permitting; we'll enjoy our 6th annual parish picnic at Highland Heights Park. The outdoor Mass is at Noon, followed by burgers and ice cream, sponsored by our two parish groups. We thank the Knights of Columbus for working so hard to donate the burgers this year for our picnic. And of course, the Youth Group will be leading the games. I know you'll pray hard for another great event and wonderful weather.

Holy Day Tuesday/Wednesday: Looking forward to seeing you this week for our celebration in honor of the Blessed Mother and her Assumption. We celebrate our regular holy day schedule for your convenience – from 4:30 p.m. Tuesday, to 6:30 a.m., 9:00 a.m., 12:15 p.m. or 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday. Take a break in your busy week to be with your faith community, worship God, and enjoy this special solemnity honoring a faith servant of God, Mary our Mother! Let's continue to pray for each other!

In Christ our Eucharist,

Huttiomismess

Reverend John Thomas Lane, SSS, Class of 1979, 8th Pastor

P.S. Looking forward to the free-will offering concert this week, Friday night at 7:00 p.m. in church with Tony Ward (our music/liturgy minister) and friends! Hope to see you yet another night this week!

STEWARDSHIP

We are a stewardship parish: we recognize that as God's stewards, we cannot help but give thanks to God for our many blessings and gifts. We demonstrate this by sharing our time, talent and treasure to build up God's reign. We do this because there are a lot of joys and blessings, expenses and duties for living and running a parish family.

Collections for August 4 and 5: \$17,321.45 2nd Collection for the maintenance: \$2,480.00

Some bills this week:

| • | Confirmation books | \$845.88 |
|---|--|-------------|
| • | 4 th grade PSR textbooks | \$883.22 |
| • | Church piano tuning | \$120.00 |
| • | Home Depot (Monthly maintenance charges) | \$1,632.81 |
| • | Parish truck lease (monthly) | \$797.46 |
| • | Diocesan pension plan (as announced in May, notice the large | |
| | increase) | \$15,125.96 |

SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON CATHOLIC SCHOOL NEWS

It has been another busy summer at Saint Paschal Baylon Catholic School! Our maintenance crew has worked diligently to renovate the computer lab and library (now known as the Jansky Learning Center), create an additional preschool room, and install flooring in several classrooms in addition to the normal cleaning and maintenance that is completed each summer. We look forward to sharing the changes in our building with our students who will join us very soon! Looking ahead:

- Our youngest Green Knights and their parents are invited to get a sneak peek of their classrooms at the Preschool Classroom Reveal following the 10:00 a.m. Mass on Sunday, August 12.
- On Monday, August 13, we welcome all new students in Grades 1-8 and their families to a New Family Social sponsored by our PTO from 6:00-8:00 p.m. in the Eymard Room. Some light refreshments will be served. Teachers, current parents, and current students will be ready to show you around the school and answer any questions you may have.
- The school office is now open weekdays from 8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.
- Please complete the online back to school forms and submit hard copies to the school by the first day on August 22. The forms can be accessed on our website at www.saintpaschal.com under Quick Links.
- Tuition invoices have been mailed. If you did not receive a statement, please call the school office at 440-442-6766.

Blessings, Diane Raguz, Principal

PARISH ACTIVITIES

UNIFORM EXCHANGE PROGRAM: As a PTO service to the SPB community, the uniform exchange sale will be set up in the Billiart Room (near the Narthex in the Parish Life Center) and run through August 20, 2018. It is an "open" sale with no designated opening and closing times. Feel free to stop up at your leisure and shop! You can donate or make a little extra money by selling your uniform items, gym clothes or spirit wear. This program is not a money maker for the PTO. It allows our families to "pay it forward" and support the SPB community. Guidelines for the sale will be posted near the entrance. Any questions be directed to Allison Spinos allisoncarbone@hotmail.com

TONY WARD AND FRIENDS IN CONCERT—"FINDING GOD":

Friday, August 17, 7:00 p.m. Join our own Tony Ward, along with fellow liturgical composers Christian Cosas and Luke Rosen, for a night of prayer in song featuring their original music, published by Catholic publishers nationwide. Freewill donation; 50% of proceeds benefit SPB Music Ministry. Contact tony@saintpaschal.com for more information.

SAINT PASCHAL TRAVELERS CASINO TRIP to Meadows Casino, in Washington, Pa. on Wednesday, August 22, 2018. The bus will leave Saint Paschal parking lot at 8:00 a.m. and return at approximately 6:30 p.m. Cost of the trip (including driver's tip) is \$35.00. You <u>must</u> pay at the time of registration. Register for the trip at the parish office. Please register player's card number when you pay. No refunds. Games and snacks are provided, plus you will receive \$25.00 in free slot play.

FLOCK OF FRIENDSHIP: Singles: 40 and over, Information: (440) 442-3410 Membership is free. Events are social, volunteering and spiritual. E-mail address: flockfriends@yahoo.com All Saturdays of the month, we will assemble on the sidewalk in front of the Preterm abortion facility at 12000 Shaker Blvd at 9:30 a.m. and pray the Divine Mercy Chaplet. For more information call Jim at 440-944-1552.

Friday, August 24th at 7:00 p.m. Join us for our monthly game night at St. Paschal's Family Life Center. This is one of our best attended events and is good for old and new members. Please bring a snack to share, money for pizza, and your favorite game. RSVP to Jim at 440-227-9189. Future Event: "Insidious" by Catherine Coulter is the book club's choice. The discussion will be on September 14.

BREAKING NEWS: CUB SCOUT PACK 555 is excited to welcome all interested boys and girls in grades 1-5 for an exciting and adventure filled 2018/2019 scouting year! This will be the first time in the history of Pack 555 that girls will be able to officially share in family adventures: Camping, hiking, fishing, service to our SPB community and surrounding areas, and growing in our faith. More information will be coming soon - but if you want to great ready for adventure now, contact Scoutmaster Sean Vogley or Den Leader Jenn Bartlett at pack555scouts@gmail.com today!

THANK YOU! The city of Highland Heights as well as the Committee for the Community Day wish to thank our parish for our generous support and sponsorship.

AROUND THE DIOCESE

COME AND SEE! Are you restless? Searching for "more"? The Franciscans of the Little Way invite single, Catholic women, 20 and older, to spend a day in prayer and discernment at our Come and See retreat on September 15. Our day begins with Mass at 8:00 a.m. at St. Hilary Church (2750 W. Market St, Fairlawn), followed by prayer, talks, and adoration. Register online at www.tinyurl.com/FLW-ComeAndSee or contact Anne Rollick at or 330-794-7648.

THE JOURNEY . . . A WAY TO DEEPEN YOUR EXPERIENCE OF JESUS

The Spiritual Formation Committee of St Clare and St Paschal Baylon will be offering Part 2 of THE JOURNEY, beginning the week of September 17. This six week program of sharing, prayer, and reflection is designed to help everyone –parishioners, family, friends and neighbors – grow in faith. THE JOURNEY brings us into contact with those who knew and encountered Jesus. Through videos and sharing, their experiences become real in our day . . . in our personal lives . . . in our relationships with God and others.

Each participant will receive a book which contains faith sharing materials, consisting of prayer, scripture readings, reflections and faith sharing questions. You are asked to contribute \$10.00, which covers the cost of the book; scholarships are available. Groups will meet once a week at different times during the day and in the evening, both at St. Clare and St. Paschal. Everyone is talking about a personal experience of Jesus . . . especially Pope Francis. Come and see what it is all about.

Registration forms, where you can choose the day and time you would like to meet are available in the business office or on the parish website, www.SaintPaschal.com. Please register by September 2 so we can order the books. If you have any questions or would like further information, call Barb Curran @ 440-840-5511 or Rosalie Lewis @ 440-227-8718. Join us as we journey with Jesus this fall!

The Journey -- Small Group Sign-up Card Weeks of September 17, 2018 through October 22, 2018

| Name | | |
|----------------|--------------------------------|--|
| Address | | |
| City | | Zip |
| Telephone | Email | |
| , | prefer by writing a $1_{ m c}$ | for your first choice and a 2 for second |
| choice. Day | Time | Location |
| Monday | 1:30-3:00 pm | St. Clare |
| Tuesday | 9:45-11:15 am | St. Paschal Baylon |
| Wednesday | 9:15-10:45 am | St. Clare |
| Wednesday | 2:00-3:30 pm | St. Paschal Baylon |
| Wednesday | 7:00-8:30 pm | St. Clare |
| Thursday | 7:00-8:30 pm | St. Paschal Baylon |
| Write "Yes" in | this space if you ar | re interested in being a team leader. |

THE URSULINE SISTERS OF CLEVELAND have an immediate opening for a full-time Health and Wellness Aide at their Pepper Pike residence. The position is multi-faceted with duties that include assisting with the wellness and personal needs of Ursuline Sisters residing at the motherhouse and in two health care facilities. Pleasant working conditions with benefits available. Must be responsible and have reliable transportation. Send email/letter of interest to resumes@ursulinesisters.org.

PASTORAL STAFF

(440) 442-3410

CLERGY:

- PASTOR: Reverend John Thomas Lane, SSS: itlanesss@gmail.com, extension 111
- PAROCHIAL VICAR: Reverend John Christman, SSS: jchristman@blessedsacrament.com, extension 110
- PAROCHIAL VICAR: Reverend Juancho (Choy) Ramos, SSS: <u>chomos45@yahoo.com</u>, extension 104
- CHAPLAIN @ HILLCREST: Reverend Joselito (Lito) Hitosis, SSS: josellordec@gmail.com, extension 210
- PASTORAL ASSOCIATES EMERITUS:
 - o Deacon Joe Bourgeois, SSS: <u>joeyappytheclown@yahoo.com</u>, extension 108
 - o Deacon Robert Bowers, IMBowers@aol.com, extension 100

SCHOOL: (440) 442-6766

- PRINCIPAL: Ms. Diane Raguz: draguz@saintpaschal.com
- ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL: Mrs. Shelia Klepcyk

FRONT OFFICE:

- BUSINESS MANAGER: Mrs. Michelle Mazza: <u>mmazza@saintpaschal.com</u>, extension 101
- ADVANCEMENT DIRECTOR: Ms. Kelly Ericsson, <u>Kelly@saintpaschal.com</u>, extension 112
- **COMMUNICATION DIRECTOR:** Mrs. Kathy Pohlhammer: kathy@saintpaschal.com, extension 109
- RECEPTIONIST & ASSISTANT: Mrs. Gigi Peko, parishoffice@saintpaschal.com, extension 100
- ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT: Mrs. Mary Beth Hallal, bulletin@saintpaschal.com, extension 103 (calendar & room reservation)

MAINTENANCE:

- **SUPERVISOR:** Mr. Jon Detzel, <u>jondetzel@yahoo.com</u>, extension 100
- ASSISTANT SUPERVISOR: Mr. George Glasney
- PARISH OFFICE & SCHOOL: Mr. Vince Costanzo, <u>vcostanzo@saintpaschal.com</u>, extension 100
- CHURCH & FLC: Mr. Labeeb Beggiani
- 2ND SHIFT: Mr. Scott Rutti
- WEEKEND: vacant (please let us know if you would like to work weekends for 10 hours)

MUSIC & LITURGY:

- MUSIC & LITURGY MINISTER: Tony Ward, tony@saintpaschal.com, ext. 122
- SENIOR ACCOMPANIST: Matt Parrotta: <u>mparrotta@me.com, ext. 100</u>
- 8:00 a.m. MUSIC LEADER: Roberta Modica: robertamodica@juno.com, ext. 100

PASTORAL MINISTRY:

- CATECHETICAL LEADERS: Anna & George Peko, (Baptism, Becoming Catholic & PSR): psr@saintpaschal.com, ext. 107
- YOUTH MINISTER: Evamarie Mickol: emickol@saintpaschal.com, Youth Room ext. 113

Blessed Sacrament Community (440) 442-3411

- Reverend Paul J. Bernier, SSS: pbernier@earthlink.net, extensions 133
- Brother Allen Boeckman, SSS:
- Reverend Roger Bourgeois, SSS: <u>rbourgeois41@gmail.com</u>, extension 105, Saint Ann Shrine Chaplain
- Reverend Robert Chabot, SSS
- Brother Gary LaVerdiere, SSS